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Borough Bulletin 

25 February 2021 

Friday 26 February 2021 InterSchool Sports Round 4 - GPS vs Bundoora PS - Away 

Tuesday 02 March 2021 Twilight Sports Evening – 5:30pm to 7:00pm 

Friday 05 March 2021 
Curriculum Day – Students do not attend 

InterSchool Sports Round 5 - Bye 

Monday 08 March 2021 Labour Day Public Holiday 

Friday 12 March 2021 InterSchool Sports Round 6 - GPS vs Norris Bank PS - Home 

Tuesday 16 March 2021 Southern Cross Recycling Collection Morning – 8:45am 

Friday 19 March 2021 InterSchool Sports Round 7 - GPS vs St Marys PS - Away 

Friday 26 March 2021 InterSchool Sports Round 8 - Finals - Away 

Thursday 01 April 2021 Last day of Term 1 - early finish at 1:30pm 

Principal’s Report 

Our great start to the year has continued and it’s been a pleasure on yard duty to see the enthusiasm of our 

new Student Wellbeing Leaders as they organise activities each day at our ‘Friendship Tree’.  For families 

new to the school, our Friendship Tree is located outside the Prep classroom and our Wellbeing Leaders in 

Grade 5/6 are rostered on each day to plan and run creative tasks, e.g. crafts, sand castle competitions, etc.  

Thank you to Lynette, one of our ES staff members, who coordinates our Wellbeing Leaders program.  As 

well as the Friendship tree, we also have the ‘Chill Out Zone’ which is an indoor area available to students 

who like to play quiet games for part of their recess breaks.  

Thank you to the parents and carers who attended our Parent/Teacher ‘Meet and Greet’ last night.  These 

meetings are a great opportunity for teachers and parents to further develop the relationship between home 

and school and ensure we are all working together to enable your children to achieve success and optimise 

their outcomes.  Any parents who were unable to attend this meeting are encouraged to make an alternate 

appointment with your child’s teacher 

Congratulations to our new Junior School Councillors in Grades 1 – 6. These students gave excellent 

speeches to their classmates explaining how they would represent them on the JSC and from what I’ve heard 

it was very difficult for students to select two candidates from the many worthy contenders in each grade.  

New JSC members were announced and presented to our community at assembly last Monday.  Maria Grima 

has published a photo of our new JSC in this newsletter.  

Volunteers play an important role in the many programs we have on offer at Greensborough Primary and I’d 

like to thank the many parents and family members who have already volunteered for a variety of roles, 

including walking to Interschool Sport events such as swimming trials.  I know Parents and Friends are very 
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keen to welcome new members, especially from the junior grades, as many existing members have their 

children in the senior grades and will soon be leaving the school.  We’d love to see some new parents join P 

& F and ‘learn the ropes’ so that the expertise of existing members can be passed along.  If you’d like to join 

Parents and Friends please leave your name at the office. 

Congratulations to Evelyn, Kayleigh, Ruby, Lolita, Alysha, Aiden, Will, Olivia, Lachlan and Patrick, who 

competed in the District Swimming Carnival last week.  Once again we received positive feedback about their 

exemplary behaviour and team spirit as they encouraged their teammates to do their best!  Congratulations 

also to Taegan, who tried out for the District Tennis Team and proceeded to the next round.  We wish Taegan 

all the best in her future matches! 

CLUBS 

Over the last fortnight, we have begun our Clubs program.  This is terrific program to promote engagement 

and provide opportunities for Student Voice.  Students brainstormed a list of possible activities and then 

worked cooperatively to finalise the list.  Grade 1/2 students engage in Clubs program on Wednesday 

afternoons and the Grade 3 – 6s on Friday last hour.  We look forward to sharing more photos with you in 

the next newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Twilight Sports Tuesday 2nd March 

We’re looking forward to our Twilight Sports Night next Tuesday 2nd March.  This is a terrific night where 

students come dressed in their House colours and compete in their grade levels in House Teams, cheered 

on by their parents and family members, including grandparents.  At this stage we’re unable to hold our usual 

Parents and Friends’ Barbeque, due to COVID restrictions, however families may still bring a picnic with rugs 

and chairs.  Our Grade 5 and 6 students run various stalls to raise money for Graduation, including Face 

Painting, Hair Spraying, Nail Polishing in House Colours and much more, so please bring along your gold 

coins!  The picnic will begin at 5.30pm and sporting events at 6pm.  Laura Tillotson, our Twilight Sports 

Coordinator will send home a program for the night.  If any parents are unsure of the House their child is in, 

please check on COMPASS.  Your child’s profile will include their House name. Grevillea is red, 

Eucalyptus, is blue, Banksia is green and Acacia is yellow. 

Pre-Loved Clothing 

We have an abundance of pre-loved clothing  at the moment and we’re grateful to families  

who have washed clothing their children have grown out of and sent it along to school so 

we can recycle them.  At the Twilight Sports next Tuesday night, Emilia one of our ES staff 

members, will display the clothing and families will be able to purchase items for a gold coin 

donation.  This is a great opportunity to buy extra uniform items for your children.  As winter 

approaches, it’s often difficult to dry clothing and having additional uniform items comes in 

very handy.  Funds raised from sales of pre-loved clothing, are put towards paying for food 

for our rabbits and chickens.  (The chickens will return when the shade cloth is installed 

over the roof of their coop – since the trees were removed, the absence of shade has been 

a concern.  Thank you to Wayne for solving this problem for us!) 

Emergency Management Drills 

Student safety is paramount at Greensborough Primary and for this reason we conduct emergency 

management drills each term which include management of Anaphylactic Reaction and Evacuation/Lock In 

Drills.  These drills ensure students, staff and onsite visitors are well prepared should an actual emergency 

occur at school.  (Families who have been at GPS for several years may remember when a kangaroo made 

its way into our grounds and we were ‘locked in’ until Animal Rescue arrived to safely relocate our marsupial 

visitor!) 

In both our evacuation and anaphylactic drills in the last fortnight, we were very pleased with the response 

time of students and staff.  During recess one of our students feigned an anaphylactic reaction and students 

and staff responded according to our Anaphylaxis Management Plan.  We are very pleased that our response 

was timely and the students and staff acted quickly as they had practised in class.  The student’s epipen was 

‘administered’ one minute from the onset of his reaction and his ‘recovery’ was prompt.  Thank you to all 

families who remain vigilant and refrain from sending nuts or nut products to school for snacks and lunches. 

Southern Cross Recycling Tuesday March 16th 

Each term we encourage families to recycle their unwanted household goods 

by having a collection day at school.  This day is usually towards the end of 

each term, except for fourth term when it is held in Recycling Week in 

November.  Our unwanted items are recycled in communities that will benefit 

from them and our Grade 6 students also benefit as we are paid a small 

amount per kilogram and the monetary proceeds are placed in the Grade 6 

Graduation Celebration budget.  This recycling project was placed on hold 

due to COVID-19 restrictions last year, however under current guidelines we 

are able to resume this sustainable practice.  We encourage families to clear 

out your cupboards and send along manchester, kitchen goods, toys, clothing, 

shoes, books….in fact anything except electrical goods are acceptable.  Signs 

and tables will be placed inside the door near the hall from Monday 1st March, for you to drop off your goods.  



Curriculum Day Friday March 5th 

A reminder that our Curriculum Days for 2021 dates will be held on the dates below:  

 Friday 5th March: NESST Curriculum Day 

 Friday 14th May: Assessment and Reporting 

 Monday 1st November: Assessment and Reporting 

For our curriculum Day on March 5th we will be combining with other schools in our North East Small Schools 

Team (NESST) and our focus will be on Professional Development for the DET initiative ‘Respectful 

Relationships’, as well as establishing goals within our Professional Learning Teams for the remainder of the 

year.  

Grade 6 Leadership Day 

Today, Maria Grima, myself and the Grade 6 students will attend a Leadership Day with other Grade 6 

students from NESST schools.  This is the first time our school has participated in this activity and we are 

looking forward to our students collaborating with their peers from other schools and developing leadership 

skills in indoor and outdoor activities.  In the afternoon session, Maya Dove, a para athlete will speak to the 

students about Resilience, Determination, Role Models and Goal Setting.  

2022 Prep Enrolments 

If any families know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary next year, please encourage them to 

register their details as soon as possible, (this includes siblings of current students).  We have already had a 

number of enquiries and school tours for places in 2022 and the sooner we get a sense of our intake for next 

year, the sooner we can start planning for grade structures. 

Late Arrival To School 

We are very concerned that a number of students are regularly arriving late to school.  This is very unsettling 

to students as they miss the very important introduction to class programs and it also disrupts the learning of 

the class, as the teacher has to interrupt their teaching time with their group to explain the Learning Intention 

and activity to be completed.  

The best time for students to arrive at school is at 8.45am when a teacher is on yard duty and classroom 

doors are opened for students to enter, unpack bags, put drink bottles in classrooms and follow their grade’s 

morning routine.  Once this is done, students are free to go outside to play until the music begins or stay 

inside and chat with their peers and class teachers.  

We’ve been very pleased that many parents and family members are able to join us, practising safe social 

distancing, for assembly on Monday afternoons at 3pm on the netball court.  A reminder that if the weather 

is very hot or inclement, we will need to move assembly indoors to the hall and unfortunately, family members 

will not be able to attend. 

Angela Morritt 

Principal 

Cooperation 

                   Achievement 

                                       Respect 

                                                      Empathy 



CSEF – Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund applications  

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families to 

cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities.  

If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Centrelink 

Health Care Card, you may be eligible.  Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school 

students. Payments are made direct to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions 

and sporting activities for the benefit of your child.  

If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you may need to complete an application form this year, 

if your family circumstances.   However, we will need a copy of your current Health Care Card.  If you would 

like to apply for the first time, please contact the school office on 03 9435 1496 and ask for an application 

form.  

You can also download the form, and find out more about the program and eligibility, on the Department of 

Education and Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund web page.  Please use the link below:  

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/resources 

 

Camp Angahook 2021 

On the 8th of February the Grade 3 – 6s went on a three-day adventure to Camp Angahook in Aireys Inlet.  

As soon as we got there, we ate our lunch then went to our cabins and unpacked.  We had around 30 minutes 

before we travelled to the beach.  Most of the Grade 5/6s went surfing and the Grade 3/4s played beach 

games and explored a cave and rock pools.  When we got back, we had a shower, then we ate our delicious 

dinner, spaghetti.  After that we went on a night walk for around an hour, then came back and had supper, 

then we gathered around the campfire. 

The next morning, everyone enjoyed a continental breakfast in the Dining Hall before we were split off into 

our activity groups.  The activities that everyone did were Rock climbing, Giant swing, Orienteering, Initiatives, 

Hut building, Bushwalk, Low ropes course and Archery.  After the first activity we all had morning tea.  Then 

we had more activities to do.  

After dinner, we had a talent show called Red Faces.  There were some amazing acts – Ayris’ singing, 

Xavier’s dancing, Potato News Part 4 and many more.  Our judges were Sienna W, Aiden, Taegan, Adrian, 

Starr and Shanon.  They provided positive feedback and encouragement to all acts. 

After the talent show, we had a disco hosted by DJ Grima.  We danced to some fun songs under the cool 

disco lights.  Everyone had amazing dance moves. 

The next morning everyone started packing and we had our last couple of activities.  Everyone was sad to 

leave camp.  We had an amazing time.  Thank you to Mr Stephens for organizing the camp and also to all 

the helpers and other teachers. 

 

Written by Sienna W, Zoe M, Taegan  and Alysha – 5/6B 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/resources


2021 Junior School Councillors 

I would like to congratulate the following students on being awarded the role of JSC for their class in 2021: 

1/2A – Lola M. and Lachie G. 

1/2B – Philippa A. and Jacob B. 

3/4A – Zoe C. and Kashton T. 

3/4B – Hugo F. and Talia F. 

5/6A – Sienna N. and Ayris T. 

5/6B – Sofia S. and Roxana B. 

Junior School Captain Presidents – Lolita U. and Alysha J. 

The students had their first meeting today and came up with some great ideas for future fundraisers, both for 

the school and the wider community. We look forward to your ongoing support in our fundraising efforts! 

  

Reminder: We will be selling icy poles for $1.00 each every Friday at lunchtime for the remainder of Term 

One.  

  



PE Report – Term 1 

With tennis fever at an all-time high due to the Australian Open, the students in Grades 3 – 6 are participating 

in a Tennis Unit during PE classes. 

Students are learning the basic skills such as racquet control, ground strokes such as forehand and backhand 

and how to move around the court. 

They worked in pairs completing tennis skill based activities and each week they will build on these skills. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District Tennis  

Congratulations to Taegan for taking part in the District Tennis trials on Friday 19th February at St Mary’s.  

She won her match 6 – 0 which means she progress to the next stage which will take place on Friday 5th 

March at Eaglemont Tennis Club. 

We wish her all the best and you never know, Taegan might be our next Ash Barty!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Interschool Sport Report – Rounds 2 & 3 

After a wash out in Round One, the students in Years 4 - 6 finally participated in Interschool Sport.  In Round 

Two we played Home with Watsonia Heights visiting us and in Round Three we played Away at Watsonia 

North P.S. 

In the two weeks they have played, the students’ confidence has definitely improved and it has been great to 

see the good sportsmanship with each other and with the students from the other schools.  

We are also very lucky to have a couple of students from Parade College assisting the teachers and students 

each week. Welcome to G.P.S, Trent and Luke. 

The Round 2 vs Watsonia Heights – results: 

Basketball:   Boys:  16 – 21 (W.H.P.S won)    Girls: 10 – 2 (W.H.P.S won) 

Cricket:    12 – 67 (W.H.P.S won) 

Bat Tennis:   Boys:  1 – 24 (W.H.P.S won)   Girls: 4 – 12 (W.H.P.S won) 

Rounders:    1 – 22 (W.H.P.S won) 

The Round 3 vs Watsonia North results: 

Basketball:   Boys  38 – 7 (W.N.P.S won)  Girls: 10 – 6 (W.N.P.S won) 

Cricket:    84 – 22 (W.N.P.S won) 

Bat Tennis:   Boys  33 – 13 (W.N.P.S won) Girls: 28 – 25 (W.N.P.S won) 

Rounders:    17 – 24 (W.N.P.S won) 

This week we pay Away against Bundoora Primary School.  They are fielding all teams.  Please ensure all 

students have their uniform requirements and safety gear ready for play Friday morning.  They will need to 

be at school by 8:45am.  Games start promptly at 9:30am. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2021 District Swimming 

Well done to the G.P.S Swim Team who attended District Swimming at WaterMarc on Thursday 18th 

February.  Thanks to our 2021 Swim Captains, Aiden and Lolita for representing our school so well at the 

carnival. 

A special mention to Evelyn B for getting 3rd in her breaststroke race.  Well done! 

Thanks to Erin Donaldson and the parent helpers who supported the students during the event.  

We are so proud of everyone who attended on the day.  Congratulations! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Daniela Darling 

PE Coordinator 

 

STEM Report 

This week in STEM we explored MARS and the 

Perseverance Rover that has just landed on the surface.  

We discussed the Rover's purpose, the features of the 

planet and interesting information and facts about the 

landing of Perseverance (for example, it takes 12 minutes 

for information to reach Earth once it is sent form the rover). 

Students then had the opportunity to design either a 

house or Rover of their own.  They had to take into 

consideration a range of things including how to stay 

safe from radiation, how to access water and grow 

food, how a Rover might move around and take 

samples and send communications. 

We also are going to send Greensborough Primary 

School to space on the next Mars mission, with 

NASA's ‘Send your name to space campaign’.  

It was an interesting and enjoyable week and we 

enjoyed exploring and learning about something so 

relevant at the moment! 

Sam Steer 

STEM Teacher 



 

Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

Pupil of the Week 

Term 1 ~ Week 3 

Prep Victor Always using beautiful manners. Thank you! 

Grade 1/2A Rohan For being such a hardworking, happy and kind member of 1/2A. 

Grade 1/2 B 
Jacob  B 

Philippa 

For becoming our class JSC representatives.  We are so proud of 

you!! 

Grade 3/4 A Elouise 

For her bravery shown on camp when she not only attempted the 

18m swing but she also got up on stage and performed ‘Cats’ in the 

talent show. 

Grade 3/4 B Isabella  
For so many outstanding personal achievements made at Camp 

Angahook! Amazing work Bella! 

Grade 5/6 A Jackson  T 
For your positive attitude and giving everything a go at camp.  

You’re a        ! 

Grade 5/6 B  Jake For his courage and resilience during Camp. 

Art Lizzie  S  1/2A For consistently putting in 100% effort in Art. 

Library Philippa  1/2B 
For working independently and with focus on her class task.  Well 
done! 

Term 1 ~ Week 4 

Prep Eva For always trying her best and working well in class.  Well done! 

Grade 1/2A Heidi 
For always putting in 100 percent effort to everything she does.  
You’re a superstar! 

Grade 1/2 B Isaac  K  For his focus and determination during Reading. 

Grade 3/4 A Reese 
For her efforts during Remote Learning and for coming to school 
every day with positive attitude. 

Grade 3/4 B Anne-Sophie 
For her terrific courage shown when she gave her JSC speech.  
Well done! 

Grade 5/6 A Ayris 
For your excellent effort in Rounders this week!  Well done on 
making a home run! 

Grade 5/6 B Sofia For displaying outstanding leadership in and outside the classroom. 

PE Malachai  1/2B For excellent participation during PE rotations.  Well done! 



 



 
 

 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 


